Memorandum:
Date:
February 26, 2015
To: 
Holders of Bremen Clam Harvest Licenses

From:
Bremen Clam Conservation Committee

Re:
Revised Ordinance

CC:
Board of Selectmen
The Clam Management Ordinance has now been reviewed by the Department of Marine Resources and is apparently acceptable to them as written.   There will be a public hearing regarding the new ordinance on March 5th during the regular Board of Selectmen's meetings.  This hearing will provide you with the opportunity to make verbal comments. If you are unable to attend the meeting, written comments are welcome and will be given due consideration.

This year the Clam Conservation Committee will propose a completely revised Clam Conservation Ordinance for enactment at Town Meeting.  The revised ordinance may be viewed on the Committee's webpage at www.bremenmaine.org.  Paper copies of the proposed ordinance may be purchased at the Bremen Town Office.

This revised ordinance is significantly different from the one currently in place.  It incorporates changes made necessary by the Federal lawsuit Waldoboro clam diggers brought regarding conservation work and the subsequent Department of Labor ruling.  The proposed ordinance is simpler and easier to understand.  It is currently under review by the Town Attorney.

This year the Department's staff of field biologists is at full strength.  The biologists will focus on assisting municipalities with clam conservation ordinances move into compliance with State law and the municipal ordinance.  This means that, once again, the Clam Conservation Committee must be proactive in developing a conservation program.

Wishing all of you a prosperous year. 
